
 
 

Response to Comments – April 19, 2011 
 

Lake Tahoe TMDL for Sediment and Nutrients 
 

(Comment deadline 12 noon March 18, 2011) 
 

1. Placer County 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
***Note: These Responses commonly reference previous Response to Comments from 
the Lahontan Water Board, which can be found at 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/lahontan/water_issues/programs/tmdl/lake_tahoe/respn
se_comments091310.shtml*** 
  
(If printing Response to Comments, please print double-sided for best viewing) 
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Placer(StBd)-1: This comment is not new. The Lahontan Water Board 
responded to Placer County’s stated concerns about implementation cost at the 
November 16, 2010 hearing. With support from the U.S. Army Corps of 
Engineers, Placer County has been evaluating options for achieving required 
pollutant load reductions. Preliminary results suggest that initial implementation 
costs may be much less than the general estimates provided by the TMDL 
analysis.  Until Placer County and other implementation partners complete 
Pollutant Load Reduction Plans describing how initial load reduction targets will 
be met, detailed implementation costs can not be determined. Once load 
reduction plans and costs estimates are prepared, the County can more 
thoroughly evaluate fiscal and implementation constraints. In response to 
comments received, the November 16, 2010 hearing, the Lahontan Water Board 
changed “may” to “will” in the following sentence of the Basin Plan Amendment 
text: 
 

“Should funding and implementation constraints impact the ability to meet load reduction 
milestones the Lahontan Board may will consider amending the implementation and 
load reduction schedules”. 





Comment Response 
 
 
 
 
 
Placer(StBd)-2: The Lake Tahoe TMDL implementation plan requires actions of 
multiple parties, including all land mangers and municipalities in the Lake Tahoe 
basin, across all four major source categories: urban, forest, atmosphere, and 
stream channel erosion. The “burden of implementation” does not rest solely on 
the California permittees. 
 
 
Placer(StBd)-3: The Basin Plan Amendment includes language stating that the 
Lahontan Water Board will consider revising the Lake Tahoe TMDL 
implementation schedule if financial constraints affect the ability to meet load 
reduction requirements. The TMDL provides municipal stormwater permittee 
flexibility in prioritizing load reduction actions, by first requiring each permittee to 
estimate its baseline load then requiring that permittee to develop its Pollutant 
Load Reduction Plan to meet the load reduction requirements. Therefore, each 
implementer can weigh cost as a factor when choosing its load reduction actions 
for each year. 
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